

CIVIL ENGINEERING ENVIRONMENTAL CONSULTING ECOLOGICAL SERVICES SURVEYING

June 9, 2011

Town of Needham Conservation Commission Attn: Patricia Barry, Conservation Officer 500 Dedham Avenue Needham, MA 02492

Re: Notice of Intent for Wetland and Buffer Zone Restoration

Wellesley Country Club, 0 Forrest Street, Needham, Massachusetts

## Dear Members of the Commission:

On behalf of the Wellesley Country Club, Coneco Engineers & Scientists Inc. is filing the attached Notice of Intent under the Town of Needham Wetlands Bylaw for a portion of the Club's property located off Brookside Road in Needham. The proposed project is the restoration of a portion of an isolated wetland and its 100-foot buffer zone. This wetland and buffer zone were affected by landscaping operations (loam and wood chip stockpiling) at the golf course. The Club proposes to restore and revegetate these areas and will permanently mark the buffer zone with concrete blocks and signage.

Enclosed are one original and 8 copies of the NOI package each containing an existing conditions plan and a proposed restoration plan. Also enclosed is a check made payable to the Town of Needham in the amount of \$500.00 for the Bylaw filing fee. Also enclosed in the package is the abutters list from the Needham Assessor's Office and the notice to abutters (each abutter notice has been mailed via Certified Mail with a Return Receipt requested).

If you should need additional copies of the NOI please let me know. On behalf of the Wellesley Country Club we ask that you schedule this matter for discussion at your next available (June 23<sup>rd</sup>) meeting. If you have any questions please feel free to contact me at 978-656-8684 ext. 101 or by email at mtoohill@coneco.com.

Sincerely,

Michael J. Toohill, PWS, CE Senior Environmental Scientist